Taking Care of Our Own: A Professional Response to Addiction

All healthcare professionals should be called into action in the effort to address the problems of drug abuse and dependence. The impact of illicit and non-medical prescription drug abuse and dependence is substantial. As a trusted professional in this field, the public expects pharmacists to respect the proper use of the medicines that they dispense to their patients. Just as many are affected in the general public, alcohol and other drug abuse and dependence are affecting the lives of many pharmacists and pharmacy technicians. Rather than being the drug experts they are “drugged experts”. The issue of pharmacy professionals who are impaired by prescription or other drug misuse must be addressed. When a pharmacy professional experiences impairment, the responsibility to protect the public ultimately falls upon the pharmacy profession as represented by the board, the professional associations and the individual practitioners.

Pharmacists may be at greater risk of misusing prescription drugs than the general population. It appears that the greatest threats are the non-medical use of opiates, anti-anxiety drugs and stimulants. Most research has found that pharmacists who used these drugs initially did so after college. Most were taken for self-prescribed ailments and to facilitate work performance. In addition, 40% of pharmacists reported that they had used prescription drugs without a physicians authorization and 20% reported that they and done so repeatedly.

Unfortunately, pharmacists still receive inadequate education and training on drug abuse and dependence. Specifically, pharmacists are inadequately trained to identify, intervene or recommend treatment for co-workers or patients with drug problems. One 2005 study found that only 48% of registered pharmacists had received any training at all on preventing drug diversion in the workplace. Only 49% had received any training in identifying the signs and symptoms of abuse and dependency.

Probably one of the most difficult professional decisions that a pharmacist will make is to confront a coworker with a drug problem. Identification and intervention can be difficult and complicated. But we can not afford to pretend that this problem is not happening in the profession of pharmacy. There is an opportunity to be at the vanguard of your professional practice. Let us commit to the attitude that professional training in this area is required in order to protect the public and support more training for pharmacists on chemical dependency. Professional practice requires education of students and pharmacists on the identification of abusing and dependent co-workers followed by appropriate referral to evaluation and support resources. Any paradigm that assumes the pharmacist as the drug expert must include the area of drug abuse and dependency.

